STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

Via US Mail and Certified Mail

Edinson M. Heredia, Permittee Backer:Ecuamerican Bar Café LLC
Cilantro Cafe Permit No. LCA.7660

639 Bank Street

New London, CT 06320

MEMORANDUM OF DECISION

On April 19, 2018, after due notice, the Department of Consumer Protection, Liquor Control
Commission, held a formal administrative hearing on the charge of failing to obtain the
required fire marshal approval form, in violation of Section 30-39(b) of the Connecticut
General Statutes and Section 30-6-A3 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.
Despite proper notice, the Respondent failed to appear.

Jack Suchy, Liquor Control Director, testified that Cilantro Café filed a 2017 renewal
application for its café liquor permit, without the required fire marshal approval form.
Despite attempts to contact Cilantro Café regarding the outstanding fire marshal approval
form, including a letter sent last October to the premise, as of today’s hearing there still is
nc compliance.

Attorney Anderson stated based upon the circumstance of this case; the Commission may
revoke the café liquor permit for Cilantro Cafe.

Based upon the testimony and evidence presented at the hearing, the Department of
Consumer Protection hereby revokes the café liquor permit for Cilantro Café.
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John Suchy, Director, Liquor Division

Connecticut State Library, 231 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106




